
HARDHOLDER – DECEMBER 2009 
   BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

           
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES  – December 15, 2009 
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM. 
2.  The regular November meeting minutes were posted to the website.  The minutes of 
the special meeting weren’t available for review. 
3.  MAIL CALL 
• The 2010 lease renewal bill was received from the USFS. 
4.  TREASURER’S REPORT 
• Sam Morris stated that he had access to the Camp Fickes monthly bank statements. 
• One outstanding bill from Bowman Shooting Sports remains to be paid.  Two bills 

totaling $1395.51 were received from the U. S. Forest Service for 2010.  
• The BCGC books are up to date. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 
5.  MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept Binoy Prahlad, Steven Franks 

and Alana Franks as new members. 
6.  NEWSLETTER REPORT 
• The November newsletter was posted to the website. 

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Newsletter report as 
presented. 

• A discussion was held addressing the need to move more members to receiving the 
newsletter electronically. 

7.  RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT 
• No report.   
8.  CLINIC REPORT 
• About half of the ammo needed to support the clinics is loaded. 
• Approval was given to allow Kent Beach to arrange for a BCGC table at the Tanner 

Gun shows starting with the March 20-21 show. 
• Sean Cary will handle the manning and distribution of flyers at the gun shows. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Clinic Report as presented. 
9.  CMP REPORT 
• No report 
10.  JUNIOR REPORT 
• No report. 
11.  SMALLBORE REPORT 
• The first half of the season is over. 
12.  HIGH POWER REPORT 
• No report 
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13.  ARMORER’S REPORT 
• Kent Beach reported that the clinic brass that was sent to River Valley for processing has not 

been returned. His called are answered by an automated system and are not being returned.   
• Several of the OD cotton slings on the club’s rifles need to be replaced. Contributions of 

good used slings would be accepted. 
•  Cleaning and inspection of the club rifles will be done in January 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Armorer’s report as 

presented. 
14.  OLD BUSINESS 
• No old business 
15.  NEW BUSINESS 
• The following slate of officers was proposed for 2010 and will be presented at the 

annual dinner meeting: 
MIKE BRAZELL   RON SMITH 
KENT BEACH   PETE JEND 
MIKE WALTON  JACK GAYNOR 
SAM MORRIS  JEFF MONROE 
DABNEY CRUMP  GAVIN WEEKLEY 
DAN GABEL   

• A discussion was held concerning a possible match fee schedule for 2010 and two 
levels of club membership.  This was tabled to a later date. 

• A discussion was held concerning the elimination of the DISCIPLINE 
COORDINATOR board position; combining the EXECUTIVE and WEBMASTER 
board positions; consolidating the CLINIC COORDINATOR and TRAINING 
COORDINATOR into one position and adding a GRANTS COORDINATOR 
position to the board.  This was tabled to a later date. 

• A list of new pin prices was received. 
 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn at 9:15pm. 

 

NOTICES: 

1.  If you would like to serve on the BCGC board of directors or fill a volunteer position please 
contact Mike Walton - (303/757-4304)/bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com  
2.    We are going to convert to an all-electronic newsletter in the near future.  If you need to 
have your newsletter delivered in paper form, please call or write the BCGC Membership Officer 
at the club address and state that you want to continue to receive the newsletter in paper form. 
3.  If your are willing to work at a Tanner gun show passing out Buffalo Creek Gun Club clinic 
flyers, please contact Sean Cary /303-816-9624 /scary133@msn.com.  Remember, a day at the 
gun show will satisfy a day of your annual gate access renewal requirement. 
4.  JANUARY MEETINGS 
• Tuesday January 5, 2010 - Special BCGC/Camp Fickes Joint Board Meeting – 7:00pm at 

the home of Kent Beach at 13959 W. Cedar Place, Golden, CO.  This meeting will serve as 
a stockholders meeting for Camp Fickes.  The appointment and/or removal of Camp Fickes 
board members is on the agenda.  

• Saturday January 16, 2010 – BCGC Annual dinner meeting and board elections 
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Buffalo Creek Gun Club 
ANNUAL MEETING / BANQUET 

DATE – Saturday January 16, 2010 
TIME – Room opens at 6:30, dinner at 7 and out by 9 

    After dinner we’ll hold the Annual Meeting 
 
COST - $15 per adult if RSVP by Thursday the 14th 

    $20 at the door - children under 12 eat free 
 
LOCATION –   Hickory House 

10335 S Parker Rd 
Parker, CO 80134 
303-805-9742 

     www.hickoryhouseribs.com/parker.html 
Approx 1.7 miles south of E-470 on the West side of S Parker Rd. 
 

PLEASE CALL, FAX or EMAIL ME AND LET ME KNOW THE  

NUMBER OF PEOPLE IN YOUR PARTY BY THURSDAY THE 14th.  

The phone is answered as RDR Electronics; there is a machine.  
 

Thank you - Dabney Crump,   303-790-1830   FAX-790-1343  
dabney@dhcrump.com 
 

 
 
BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT / KENT BEACH - (303/279-2668) / Kb762x39@aol.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / VACANT  
SECRETARY / MIKE WALTON - (303/757-4304) / bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@msn.com  
DISCIPLINE COORDINATOR / VACANT 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DAN GABEL - 303/429-8041 
RANGE OFFICER / VACANT  / acting Dan Gable 
TRAINING OFFICER / VACANT - Acting/ MIKE WALTON  
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / WEBMASTER / DABNEY CRUMP / dabney@dhcrump.com 
ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER EDITOR / JACK GAYNOR - BCGC_E_NEWS@q.com 
PAPER NEWSLETTER EDITOR / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@msn.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / GAVIN WEEKLEY - (303-949-9821) / Weekleyclan@juno.com 
BOARD MEMBER AT LARGE / MIKE BRAZELL / jmbrazsam@wispertel.net 
 

 
 
 
 
VISIT THE WEBSITE @ WWW.BCGC.COM FOR UP TO DATE NOTICES AND INFORMATION 

  



 
    

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 16280 
GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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